USE OF PARK SPACE AND FACILITIES FOR ALL LEROY CITY PARKS

All parks and playgrounds maintained by the City of LeRoy are
considered public spaces, and, as such, are available for use by any and
all residents. To facilitate use of space, facilities must be reserved, on a
first come basis, through LeRoy City Hall.

This includes use of the pavilions at Falcon Ridge, Wilson, Bowman, and
Howard Virgin parks, as well as the bandstand in Kiwanis Park. It also
includes the ball field at Brickyard Fields, and the entirety of any park
used for a community or organizational event.

There is no charge to reserve any of these spaces, but all do require
advance bookings through city hall. Facilities may be reserved by calling
.309-962-3031, ext. 2.

Note: The Brickyards ball fields are in high demand during youth
baseball, softball, soccer and various recreation programs. After game
and practice schedules have been made for local leagues and
organizations, the available field time will be opened to others for
practice.

Currently, we only know of two organizations, (Le Roy Summer League
and Stars) who are planning to use the ball field. We strongly suggest
that both organizations confer on scheduling before reporting dates to
City Hall, in an effort to eliminate potential double-booking of the ball
field.

All ordinances adopted by the city are in force when events are held.
Alcohol is not permitted in any city park or playgrounds, and open fires
(within a fire ring) are allowed only at Howard Virgin Park. Further, it is
the responsibility of any group or individual reserving space to assure
that the grounds and facilities are cleaned and free of trash or debris at
the conclusion of the event.

When space is reserved for a public event, the City requires that the
person/organization reserving the space provide insurance, naming the
City as co-insured. The required amount is one million dollars coverage
each for the city and the host individual or group/organization.



